Mattin’glx, Laura L

From: JOHN KEELING <inbassclef@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 13, 2017 12:08 AM

To: . kdl6140@aol.com; inbassclef@gmail.com; Mattingly, Laura L; jimo@hillsinc.com
Subject: ‘ CHANGE OF EMAIL ADD./CHANGES FOR GLEN LAKES

Hello, Ken;

First, let me inform you of my new email address of inbassclef@gmail.com.

Second; I've been talking with folks at my end of Davenport about the Loop/No Loop dilemma. It appears that
there are many who oppose any more destruction of the natural green that still exists around our neighborhood.
I know we all were sickened by the recent removal of trees on the east side of Davenport. I realize that was
progress, and there are folks who were able to achieve the American dream by the development over

there. However, there should be a limit and or balance with any changes that we can control. There are also
safety issues involved here as that curve in front of our house and the Bowman's house is down hill and almost
blind making the exit from my back driveway dangerous. Countless times I have seen speeders coming down
Davenport making that turn and slamming on brakes when they realize the street ends. A loop will encourage
drivers to speed into that bridge. I also remember stating in an HOA email exchange my concerns if a bridge is
built over the stream. You know the kids on our street are going to be drawn to it to play. Their safety should be
a priority. Let's keep it as green as possible around here.

Further, I don't think it is fair to hold the present developer, who rescued the failed projects all around us, to a
plan that was designed in 2003 and that they had no say in.

With all due respect, and I do respect you as a neighbor, friend, veteran and our HOA president, but I have
watched a video of the last hearing so [ am caught up on the situation and I don't think you spoke for the entire
HOA. 1 recall an email or two about this controversy but I do not remember a list being signed off on for folks
who are opposed or in favor of completing the loop. Can you enlighten me on that? How old is that list?

Also, non-residents, (builders) should not be allowed to have a say on this. They have no skin in the game. They
will build and be gone.

I plan to attend the hearing on the 29th. Is there anything else I should know?

Respectfully,
John Keeling Sr.
701 Davenport Drive



